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April 14, 1994 

Dear Kirk: 

Ii 
UNIVERSITY 
OF NEVADA 
SCHOOL OF MEDICINE Office of the Dean 

Savitt Medical Building/332 
Reno, Nevada 89557-0046 

When I was trying to come up with someone to appear on the Morning Show this 
morning, I did come up with a number of people who said they would be happy to be 
on the show, but couldn't this morning. Some of the ideas that came up are: 

Esmail Zanjani, Ph.D., fetal stem cell research. He came up with a revolutionary 
technique that allows physicians to transplant stem cells into developing fetuses, 
which corrects genetic blood defects like Hurler's Syndrome and sickle cell anemia. 
He is a very articulate and animated speaker. 

F. Roy MacKintosh, M.D., Ph.D., breast cancer research; he is involved in 
research as well as the clinical side of breast cancer. He is quieter in his demeanor, 
but knows his subject and is articulate. 

Sachiko St. Jeor, Ph.D., and Barbara Scott, M.P.H., R.D., foods and disease 
prevention. Either one of these women can talk about new findings in the 
relationship between food and disease, the importance of nutrition in fighting disease, 
and new vitamin requirements. 

David P. Westfall, Ph.D., can talk about how the different drugs work that are used 
in fighting heart disease. I listened to him present at Mini-Medical School last night, 
and he is good at putting complicated processes into language the lay person can 
understand. 

Joan Zenan, M.L.S., librarian at Savitt Medical Library. I was watching the story 
this morning about fraudulant research and it occurred to me that people in the 
community propably don't know that they can come to the library and can find out 
which researchers have been charged with falsifying data. Joan knows the library 
inside and out and is always happy to share her resource with the community. 

Iain Buxton, Ph.D., is doing research on the causes of premature labor. If he and 
his researchers can come up with the answers, it could mean closing down one of the 
most expensive areas of any hospital, the neonatal unit, saving millions every year. 

This should be a good start, and there are more where they come from . 
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